Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, November 5, 2007

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, November 5, 2007 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Councilmembers Present:
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jamie Joseph, Steve Mullis, Jeff Fogleman and Richard Honeycutt 
Public Hearing
Closure of a portion of Granite Street (ROW) - Located on property belonging to Bobby & Donna Harris – Mayor Boggs opened the Public Hearing at 7:02 p.m.  Jeff Earp told the Council that everything had been properly advertised, posted and that letters had been sent to neighboring property owners.  He said that no one had contacted him concerning the public hearing.  There being no further discussion Mayor Boggs closed the Public Hearing at 7:03 p.m.

Proposed Outdoor Storage Ordinance – Mayor Boggs opened the public hearing at 7:03 p.m.  Jeff informed the Council that the ordinance would not apply to the ETJ if it was adopted as a stand alone ordinance.  He explained that it would need to be a subsection of the zoning ordinance to be enforceable in the ETJ.  The Council wanted to know how long it would take to adopt it that way.  He said that he would take it to the Planning and Zoning Board on Tuesday night and then he would have time to advertise a different public hearing notice and bring it back to the Council at the December meeting.  They all agreed that they did want it to be enforced in the ETJ. 
Tracy Vaughn of Jones Court asked what it covered because he has three antique cars.  Jeff explained that as long as they were under shed it would be fine and told Mr. Vaughn he would provide him a copy of the ordinance after the meeting.

Maurice Tippett of Keck Road wanted to know if it covered all kinds of junk.  Jeff said that it did.  There were no other questions or comments and Mayor Boggs closed the public hearing at 7:12 p.m.

Consent Agenda

Approval of Previous Meeting’s Minutes:
September 24, 2007 & October 1, 2007 – Jeff said that

there were three changes that the attorney had found.  Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to

approve the minutes with the changes.  Passed 5-0.
New Business
Consideration of portion of Granite Street (ROW) Closing Resolution – Councilmember Mullis made a motion to approve the resolution.  Passed 5-0.

Consideration of implementing Stage III Mandatory Water Restrictions – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to implement Stage III Mandatory Water Restrictions.  Passed 5-0.

Bank Resolution concerning Certificate of Deposit at Suntrust – Jeff explained that this was an oversight because of the way the bank did the paperwork and that the resolution needed to be passed or the bank would close the account.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to accept the resolution retroactive to September 4, 2007 since that is when the papers were signed by the Mayor and Mayor Pro-Tem.  Passed 5-0.

Consideration and Approval of Street Marking Contract and Expenditure – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve the contract.  Passed 5-0.

Request for Sewer cleanout fee assessment for Cedar Ridge Apartments – Jeff explained that Charlie Allen had requested to add a charge to Cedar Ridge to cover the cost of having the Pump station cleaned out for grease and fats every few months.  The Council wanted to know what all was on that pump station.  Charlie and Jeff said that 90% was Cedar Ridge.  Mayor Boggs said he thought they were under new management and the Town may need to contact them and let them know about the problem.  Jeff said that if we have the fee that if they corrected the situation the Council could then vote to stop charging the fee.  Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to assess a $50 per month fee.  Passed 5-0.
Citizen Request concerning sewer cleanout/ repair cost – James Ray said he did not know how to get in touch with someone on the weekend so he had his plumber correct the situation.  Several of the Councilmembers said they had people contact them after hours before and they were able to help citizens with similar problems.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to reimburse Mr. Ray.  Councilmember Honeycutt added that he would like to put an emergency number on the water bills next time we have them printed.  Passed 5-0.
Request to approve purchase – Recovering Chamber benches – Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to approve covering the benches.  Passed 5-0.
Update on the NCDOT/ NCRR Public Hearing – Jeff gave a brief overview of the public hearing held by NCDOT.  Mayor Boggs said he had comment forms if anyone would like to submit written comments to NCDOT.
Safe Routes to School Program and Grant Opportunity – Jeff said he had been to a meeting and wanted permission to go for the grant.  Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to allow Jeff to apply for the grant.  Passed 5-0.
Discussion of Town’s Fuel Cost – Jeff told the Council that with the rising cost of fuel he would like to explore options to possibly save the Town some money.  Councilmember Mullis said he felt we should stay with Payne Oil because they had stuck by the Town during fuel shortages.  Jeff said he would not stop using Payne Oil but would like to try to get better prices especially on regular gasoline.  Councilmember Joseph made a motion to allow the manager to explore options.  Passed 5-0.
Discussion of Zoning Code Interpretation- Eckland request – Jeff explained to the Council that Ms. Eckland, who recently purchased the Holt House, had requested to put another structure on the 23 acre property to use as a guest house.  He said Preservation NC would not allow the property to be subdivided and had given permission for her to place the historic structure on the property.  He said he would like to allow it as an accessory structure as servants quarters which is allowed under the ordinance.  He said he would work with the attorney to make this a special case just for the specific property so we would not have a situation where a person with one acre wants to move in another structure on their property for someone to live in.  Councilmember Mullis made a motion to allow the manager to go forward with his interpretation.  Passed 5-0.
Informational Items

· E-mail concerning readdressing of Hanover Road by Alamance County Addressing-911 Office
· Letter from Time Warner Cable concerning Channel Line-up

· Letter from Time Warner Cable concerning Rate Changes
· Letter from Governor Easley Concerning Drought
· Report – Alamance County Inspections September 07

· Report – Police Department Activity Report September 07

· Report – Fire Department Activity Report September 07

· Report-Town of Haw River Ordinance Violations  

Open Forum
Carolyn Tippett of Keck Road said she was concerned about dogs because her neighbor has 6-20 dogs at a time and they bark all the time.  She said the lady was running a kennel out of her house.  The Council asked if she had a business license.  Jeff said she did not have a business license.  Councilmember Honeycutt said he would be in contact with Mrs. Tippett since he is on the animal task force.
Announcements

Councilmember Joseph wanted to know if the limb pickup had been extended since the burning ban was put back into effect.  Councilmember Honeycutt said he would like for limbs to be picked up while until the burning ban is lifted.  Charlie Allen said he thought the EPA said we had to allow burning 6 months and pick up 6 months.  Mr. Tippett said he would like to see the burning ban all the time because of people with breathing problems.  Councilmember Joseph made a motion to extend the pickup until the burning ban is lifted.  Passed 5-0.
Mayor Boggs reminded everyone to vote tomorrow.

Mayor Boggs asked if the street lights had been fixed.  Jeff said the police department had marked 17 or 18 and Duke Power had been notified so they should be fixed soon.

Councilmember Honeycutt made a motion to adjourn at 8:16 p.m. 
_________________________________       __________________________________

Mayor                                                               Town Clerk

